
Decision Report Cover Sheet: 

 

Council 

17 November 2021 

 
Cover Report of:  
Matthew Mannion, Head of Democratic Services 
 

Main Report: 
Ann Sutcliffe, Corporate Director, Place 

Classification: 
Unrestricted 

Cover report of: Cumulative Impact Assessment Policy 2021-24 

 

Wards affected All Wards 
 

Summary 

At its meeting on 27 October 2021, the Cabinet considered the report on the 
Cumulative Impact Assessment Policy 2021-24. This report was considered under 
the Budget and Policy Framework.  
 
Following discussion, the Cabinet agreed to forward the report to Council for 
decision. The report and its appendices are attached to this cover sheet. 
 
As part of the Budget and Policy Framework process, the Cabinet also considered 
the response of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee (OSC). The comments of the 
OSC are also appended to this cover sheet. 

 
Recommendations: 
 

The Council is recommended to:  
 

1. Consider the evidence and statutory consultation returns and retain both CIAs 
in Brick Lane and Bethnal Green. 
 

2. To consider and agree the reviewed CIA Policy Statement, which has been 
reviewed in light of the consultation. The Policy Statement can be found in 
Appendix One to the main report, however Council should note paragraph 
9.10 of the policy which states: 
 
“If there are no representations, the licensing authority must grant the 
application in terms that are consistent with the operating schedule submitted 
in line with their delegated authority.” 
 

3. That the proposed CIAs, as part of the Statement of Licensing Policy, will take 
effect from 18th November 2021 for three years unless, within that time, they 
are reviewed and the Council is of the opinion that they are no longer 
necessary. 

 


